
September 29, 2004 
 
Chairperson and Members of the      Regular Meeting of  
Parks, Recreation and Community     October 5, 2004 
Resources Advisory Commission 
 

BEACH VOLLEYBALL COURT RELOCATION 
 
Recommendation 

Staff recommends that Commission consider resident request to relocate two (2) beach volleyball 
courts situated at 29th Street and the Strand.   
 
Background 

The Community Resources Department received a letter of request from Arthur Mazirow 
(Attachment C) dated September 29, 2004.  Mr. Mazirow has requested relocation of the courts to 
measure 50-feet west of the Stand wall.  The court currently measures at 23-feet from the Strand 
wall.  The purpose of Mr. Mazirow’s request is to put distance between his residence and noise 
emanated from the course of volleyball play and associated social gathering.     
 
Analysis 

In coordination with the Departments of Public Works and Community Resources the Parks and 
Recreation Commission instituted a Beach Volleyball Court Policy and Application form in 1997 
(Attachment B).  The policy includes a Court Specification Sheet that stipulates minimum 
distance from the Strand wall at 50-feet.  However, courts that did not comply with this 
measurement at the time of policy development were ‘grand fathered’ in at distances of less than 
50-feet.  Within the caveat of this policy, the courts at 29th Street were approved at a distance of 
23-feet.     
 
Attachments: 

A. Volleyball Court Specification Sheet 
B.          Volleyball Court Listing by Location    
C.          Letter of Request 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
  
Lisa Lynn 
Department Supervisor 
    


